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Lennox Head Landcare Quarterly Meeting

Monday 27th November 2017
 Minutes 2017
Attendance:  Malcolm Milner, Warren Taylor, Kelly Saunderson, Shaun Eastment, Sue Williams, Mike Heesom, Pat Cawley, Sue Williams, Barbara Sparrow
Apologies: Rod Adams
Visitors: 
Minutes of previous Meeting Held on 28th August 2017
Minutes were accepted as a true record.

Moved:  Shaun Eastment
Seconded:  Malcolm Milner
Matters Arising 
New Lennox Head Coastal Vegetation Management Plan: Is continuing through Council processes.
Potting day.  For practical purposes these are quite tricky to organise ahead of time. Spider, Malcolm and Shaun will alert those interested when they have a seed stock ready to pot up.   Shaun will develop an email contact group for this using the newsletter and working bee regulars to ask for interested people. 
A model paragraph for leaving monies from your estate into a Fund from which the earnings would accrue to Landcare is being investigated.

Grants:  We have completed the Richmond Landcare Grant and are awaiting reimbursement for monies spent.
We have begun to spend monies from the grant from Commonwealth Volunteer Program (strengthening Communities) on tools and propagating materials. $300 from the landscaping / gardening money is reserved to support the backyard local plant program. $$ for training ($2000) are being targeted for the first 6 months of 2018.
Reports


Treasurer:  

Our current balance is $4234. The new professional software is proving very successful.  We have spent $1085 of the Commonwealth grant; $790 of the Richmond grant.
Skennars Head Representative:  Powering on at this very nice location.  Water tank has been relocated.  Planting advances. 
Lower Point site Representative:  The new growth is fantastic. 500 plants are scheduled to go in though some weeding needs to be done.
Pinnacle Row Representative:  Plantings are growing well.  New planting also continues.
Bora Ring:  We have permission to revegetate from both Jali ALC and NPWS
Lake Ainsworth Water Weeds:.  The Water Hyacinth is entering it’s rapid growth mode for the summer. 2 ute loads were removed today with the help of 6 volunteers and only about half of the hyacinth was removed. Peter Briggs has been invaluable in monitoring the problem for us throughout the year (removing smaller patches when he can) and keeping Kelly informed. 
The Salvinia has also been a bigger issue than usual this year. Some was removed a couple of months ago as a trial and possibly more will be tackled at the 1st Wednesday working bee in December 
General Business 

Constitution changes made by the Department of Fair Trading were discussed.  We are comfortable with the new Model Constitution as enacted especially the allowing of electronic processes.
Barbara was confirmed as a committee member.

New Business

Club Lennox makes an excellent venue.
Site managers for Wednesday working bees outlined their requests for time s in 2018. Shaun and Kelly will use this to allocate working bees for next year.

The Ross Lane roundabout compensatory planting site will be at the Lower Point.  One of the conditions is that Lennox Head Landcare will be consulted regarding “an effective and permanent weed control program” in the offset area.

Malcolm will cost sunhats and report back.  We will use the Apps family’s generous donation.

Correspondence
In:
Weebly – confirming that our email contact address is transferred from Malcolm 
to landcare’s gmail address.
BSC – B Ward Committee minutes September.

Malcolm – ID of Cyperus lucidus at Boulders by Wetland Care
BSC – invoice for hire of CWA hall in August
BSC – minutes of Coastal Advisory Committteee for August and November

R. Grzegrulka – apologies but unlikel;y to make many working bees for forseeable future

Out:
LHLC minutes of August AGM and Quarterly meeting to financial members
Reminder and request for RSVP to regulars re Xmas gathering.
Meeting closed:   8.50pm
Next meeting:    27th August 2017
